
Hi Heather - thanks for replying so quickly. 
 
If that is the only option we will take it, but I fear that we will not get licensed in time due to the 
massive increase in permits this time of year. The AGCO is very slow and we'd be applying 
inside their suggested window. We are also in danger of an LCBO strike, which means we might 
be further delayed in applying for our permit. 
 
If there is any way we could sneak onto the next agenda it might make all the difference. If its 
not possible, is there any way to go directly for consideration at the May 16th Council Meeting? 
We'd certainly take the May 23rd meeting if that is the only option left. 
 
Thanks! 
 
-- Aaron 
 
On Wed, May 3, 2017 at 8:54 AM, Woolsey, Heather <hwoolsey@london.ca> wrote: 
Good morning Aaron, 
  
It is past the deadline for May 9th agenda. Would it be possible to put it on the May 23 agenda 
which would go to Council on May 30? 
  
Thanks, 
  

 

Heather Woolsey 
Administrative Assistant ll, Administration & Legislation 
City Clerk’s Office 
City of London 

  
P.O. Box 5035, London, Ontario N6A 4L9 
P: 519.661.CITY (2489) ext. 4599 | Fax: 519.661.4892 
hwoolsey@london.ca | www.london.ca  
   
From: Aaron Brown [mailto:info@appleseedfestival.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, May 03, 2017 6:55 AM 
To: Woolsey, Heather <hwoolsey@London.ca> 
Subject: re - Appleseed Cider Festival SOP/Significance 
  
Hi Heather,  
  
I think we might be 1 day past the deadline for submissions, but I am wondering if we might still 
be able to be added to the agenda for the May 9th Corporate Services meeting.  
  
Please see below/attached for our submission re: Municipal Significance for the Appleseed Cider 
Festival 
  
Thanks in advance,  
  
-- Aaron Brown 
  
Appleseed Cider Festival is a celebration of Ontario Craft Cider products and is part of a 
provincial tour promoting ciders that is an extension of Ontario Craft Cider Week.  
  
The date of the event is Saturday, June 24th from 3:00 - 11:00 pm. The location is Hassan Law 
Gallery (142 Dundas St.) and an adjacent street closure of Dundas street.  
  
We have applied for the street closure, but intend to do the event solely on the private grounds of 
Hassan Law Gallery in the event the application is denied. Please see our map for full details 
related to the proposed site plan. The outdoor portions of the event will be fenced by barriers of 
the required height. We will be reaching out to the appropriate City departments (Parks & 
Recreation, Police, Fire, Health Unit) to inform them of our plans and to confirm use of this 
additional space. 
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We are asking council for a designation of Municipal Significance for this event in order for it to 
be properly licensed with the AGCO.  
  
Please contact me if you have any questions about our plans for Appleseed Cider Festival: 
  
Aaron Brown 
Event Director 
info@appleseedfestival.com 
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